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Presidents' Reflections
Message from
Lynne Landsburg and Elliot Rosen

It’s hard to believe two years have gone 
by since Elliot Rosen and I were installed 
as Co-Presidents of Har Zion Temple. So 
much has happened in these two years. It 
began with Cantor Herman and his family 
coming to Har Zion and concludes with 
the premier of the Har Zion documentary 
at our Annual Meeting on Tuesday, May 27, 
with so much in between. This past year has 
been filled with celebrations, hard work, 
and meaningful change.  Beginning in April, 
2024 and continuing over this last year, we 
have celebrated 100 years of Har Zion.  

We had a moving and inspirational 
installation of Cantor Herman, a spirited and uplifting dedication 
of the Abiri-Jean Torah, the fun and joyful Birthday Bash, the 
incredible weekend with Rabbi David Wolpe and the Wolpe 
brothers, along with the Museum display of artifacts and memories 
from our past, and the Magical concert with Cantor Herman. We 
look forward to the Ultimate Celebration with Howie Mandel and 
the world premiere of the Har Zion documentary at the Annual 
Meeting.  We thank the Centennial chair people, Nancy & Michael 
Grossman and Andrea & Ron Robbins for their vision and hard 
work. They made sure we had a year of incredible celebrations. 
We are also so grateful for and thank all the chair people and 
committee members of each fabulous event.

We continue to have outstanding professional staff and clergy. 
Cantor Herman has led us in several Friday evening Kabbalat 
Shabbat musical services and introduced an alternative “Spirit 
Shabbat” service on three Saturday mornings which were enjoyed 
by all who attended. On Saturday mornings when we have 
services in the Dogole Chapel, Rabbi Haaz spends part of the 
service with our younger children and their families. They play, 
sing songs, and have a mini-Kiddush. The children then join in 
the Torah procession carrying their small Torahs as we return all 
the Torahs to the Ark. Shabbat and Holiday services are always 
followed by Kiddush. No other synagogue has a Kiddush like we 
have. Thank you Joy Landau, Maxine Rosen and all their many 
helpers who keep us well fed. Rabbi Haaz, Cantor Herman, and 
Rabbi Flax have begun visiting several Senior communities to 
bring teaching, joy and comfort to our congregants who have 
some difficulty or are unable or to come to Har Zion in person.  
Mike Greenspoon, our Marketing Director, has done a great 
job improving all aspects of our communications and public 
relations. On a sad note, we will be saying goodbye to Jane 
Kontopodias, our Communications Coordinator, as she retires 
at the end of June.  I am glad for Jane but sorry for Har Zion as 
Jane has been a beloved and important part of our staff for over 
30 years.  Jane, we wish you much happiness in your retirement 
but we will miss you very much.

We have continued to support Israel thru our fundraising for 
various needs as well as supporting Kibbutz Alumim, Philadelphia 
Federation’s Adopt a Community Project.  We had a very moving 
ceremony on October 23, 2024 when we honored the memory 
of those killed on October 7, 2023 on the first Yahrzeit of their 
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deaths. Also, thanks to our Israel Affairs Committee and especially 
Deborah Rose, we had an energized campaign to encourage 
everyone to vote in the World Zionist Congress elections for the 
Conservative Movement Mercaz party.	

Har Zion would not be the great congregation it is and has 
always been if not for the members who volunteer in every 
aspect of our congregational life. Thank you to the Officers, 
members of the Board of Directors, Past Presidents, and Trustees 
for your leadership and support of Elliot and me. Thank you to 
all the volunteers who chair and serve on Har Zion’s committees. 
Your names and the committees you serve on are not always 
noted, but your contributions are invaluable to the workings 
of our congregation. A special thank you to Jane Herling and 
the members of the By-Laws committee who worked for the 
past year to revise the By-Laws to be relevant and to meet the 
current and future needs of Har Zion. One of my favorite quotes 
is by an unknown author who wrote, “Volunteers don’t get paid, 
not because they are worthless, but because they are priceless.”  
Thank you to all of Har Zion’s priceless volunteers!

Elliot and I are also grateful to everyone who generously 
contributed to our Annual Campaign. You contributions helped 
cover the costs for our Centennial Celebration events and all 
the various other needs not covered in our budget, including 
additional security improvements which allow our members to 
feel safe and comfortable coming to Har Zion.

It has been an honor for Elliot and I to have served as Co-
Presidents of Har Zion these past two years.  We know the next 
administration will continue the great legacy that has been here 
for the past 100 years and will move us forward towards the next 
100 years.

BE THE FIRST TO SEE THE 

PREMIER OF THE HAR ZION 

DOCUMENTARY!

PLEASE JOIN US FOR THE 

ANNUAL MEETING ON 

TUESDAY, MAY 27, 2025 AT 7 PM
          

   We will have a brief meeting, including the 

Election of new Board members, 

Officers, and Trustees 

followed by the premiere of the 

Har Zion Documentary, 

produced by Sally Mitlas.

Desssert reception to follow
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Ritual Matters
Message from Dr. Ely Levine, Scholar-in-
Residence and Ritual Coordinator 

I started my Bulletin column a couple of 
years ago by quoting the Mishna from the 
beginning of tractate Rosh Hashanah:  There 
are four new years every year.  Different 
aspects of our lives cycle, start over, or are 
measured at different times of the year.   
Academic years begin in the fall, some of us view seasons as 
beginning in the spring.  For those who prepare people’s tax 
returns, April 15 is the big day.  

Writing this, as I am, with Pesah on my mind, I think of the 
annual tradition as both a marathon and a sprint.  But, it usually 
seems to me, the end of Pesah is when I feel the most liberated.  
Put the matzah away, change back the dishes and utensils, and 
resume using the kitchen tools that are the first-string tools for 
a reason, and I can begin cooking and eating like I normally do 
(a lot of legumes and grains).  How can it feel both like Passover 
is the season of our liberation and it is the thing which we need 
to be liberated from?  

The problem is that with circles, there really is no beginning 
or end. Does a day begin when we wake up? At midnight? At 
sundown? Do we look at world history as a bunch of wars punc-
tuated with moments of peace, or as periods of peace punctuated 
by war? Are school and work interruptions to our relaxation, or is 
vacation the exception to work and school? Do we think of the 
Jewish calendar as holidays with space in between, or as a lot 
of normal days punctuated with some holidays?  Of course, the 
answer is YES.

This May/June issue of the Bulletin comes at the end of our 
synagogue programming year. We are ramping down for the 
summer, and we are already gearing up for the High Holidays 
in the fall. 

As individuals, we often use new-year rituals to take stock and 
refocus. In our morning prayers, we describe God as the one who 
renews creation each day. Each day becomes the beginning of a 
new year, a new cycle. Each day is a chance to start fresh, shedding 
the baggage of what came before.

Time is important. Some aspects of it are built into the fabric 

of the universe.  (The Torah recognizes this too!)  But much of 
how we talk about time is a construct:  something that we have 
imposed on ourselves in order to help manage our lives, and to 
help us all work together. We all celebrate Yom Kippur on the 
10th of Tishri because it is important to go through certain things 
with community. But we should not feel limited by this construct.  
We should not feel that we need to wait until the new year to 
do self-reflection, to make amends, and to resolve to do better.  
Every day is a new beginning.

Celebrating a Year of 
Adult Jewish Learning
Message from Cantor Randy Herman

Over the past year, four amazing Jewish 
adults here at Har Zion have been studying 
regularly with me. They learned to chant 
Torah and Haftarah in Hebrew with trope 
(chanting symbols), studied the Torah and Haftarah in English, 
sang the special musical psalms of the Hallel section of the 
service; we spent time studying the Shema, the silent prayers 
(Amidah), and the structure of services.  These adult students also 
had learning sessions with Rabbi Haaz, Rabbi Flax, and Dr. Levine.  

We called this group the Adult Bar/Bat Mitzvah Class, but for the 
life of me we have to come up with a better and more accurate 
name!  This type of learning is not the same as actually becoming 
a bar or bat mitzvah, which happens at age 13 – even if some 
elements of the learning experience are indeed the same.  This 
class was for any Jewish adult – from those who had already had 
their bar/bat mitzvah and wanted to relearn forgotten skills, to 
those for whom much of this information was brand new.  Our 
four students all came from different backgrounds, with a wide 
variety of synagogue skills and Jewish knowledge.  We learned 
many things together as a class, and at other times went at a 
more individual pace.

Our year of learning is coming to a close, which means – it’s 
“graduation” time! The joyous culmination of our yearlong adult 
learning class will take place on the first day of Shavuot – Monday, 
June 2.  The four students – Penny Shuman, Sherrie Willner, Eileen 
Chopnick, and Ellen Pries – have each brought a rich, mature life-
sensibility to the group; they’ve all been a joy to work with, and 
each one has had a profound experience.  They will participate in 
the service, some will speak and teach, and best of all – they will 
sponsor a fabulous dairy Shavuot Kiddush lunch (for anyone who 
doesn’t know – Shavuot is all about blintzes and cheesecake).

Come and get inspired as we celebrate the receiving of our 
Torah, along with some very special students, on the first day of 
Shavuot – Monday morning, June 2. Day two Shavuot services, 
including Yizkor, are on Tuesday, June 3. (See page 4 for more.)

Experience Musical Shabbat
Friday evening, June 6

at 6 PM
Led by Cantor Randy Herman and a wonderful 

instrumental ensemble, this intimate and 
uplifting service will fill the room with music 

and the true spirit of Shabbat.

Prefer a more traditional service?
Our regular Shabbat service will also take place at 6 PM 

in the Dogole Chapel.
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Please join us for

Installation Shabbat

Friday, June 13

6 PM – Evening Minyan followed by
Installation of Officers and Board

Retirement Recognition of 
Jane Kontopodias after 31 years of service

7:30 PM – Joy of Shabbat Dinner

Watch your emails to RSVP
_________________

The Joy of Shabbat Dinners Need Your Support
BE A CONTRIBUTOR!

In order to assure the continuity and viability of our low-cost Joy 
of Shabbat program, we need contributors. A contribution of 

$360.00 will help maintain the low per-person cost as well as help 
cover the increasing costs of food, supplies and labor.

� Shavuot 5785 �
Sunday, June 1

Tikkun Leil Shavuot
7-8 PM– Kids Tikkun for Kindergarten thru 4th grade

7-8 PM – Study session
8-8:45 PM – Shavuot Evening Service
8:45 PM-12:30 AM – Study sessions

Dessert break between classes

Monday, June 2
9:15 AM – Morning Service with 

Adult Bat Mitzvah Class followed by Kiddush
6 PM – Evening Service (Yizkor recited) 

Tuesday, June 3
9 AM – Yom Kef

9:15 AM – Morning Service (Yizkor recited) 
followed by Kiddush 

8:40 PM – Evening Service

Watch your emails for more information

The Nominating Committee has placed 
the following names in nomination for the 
terms indicated: 

OFFICERS – one-year term, June 2025-2026:
Gary Falk	 President 
Tobi Millrood	 Executive Vice President 
Cindy Reisner	 Vice President, Administration
Jennifer Goodbinder	 Vice President, Lifelong
	 Learning 
Dorene Karasick	 Vice President, Membership and 
	 External Affairs
Howard Herzberg	 Vice President, Ritual and 
	 Religious Affairs 
Alan Seeherman	 Treasurer 
Nathan Greenberg	 Associate Treasurer
Michelle Strayer	 Secretary
David Langsam	 Counsel

BOARD OF DIRECTORS – three-year term, June 2025-2028:
Kirsten Baritz              Hunter Landau              Open Position

ELECTIONS WILL TAKE PLACE AT THE 
ANNUAL MEETING ON

TUESDAY, MAY 27, 7:00 PM 
In accordance with Section 903 of the By-laws, “additional    
nominations for the position of Director may be made 
by petition signed by at least twenty five (25) members 
and additional nominations for any Officer position may 
be made by petition signed by at least ten (10) Directors. 
All petitions must be filed with the Secretary of the 
Congregation at least fifteen (15) days prior to the date 
of the Annual Meeting.” Such petitions should be sent to 
the synagogue office, attn. Gavi Miller, for Cindy Reisner, 
Secretary.

We have already received an appropriately signed petition 
to add Evan Lechtman to the ballot for the Board of 
Directors, to fill the open three-year term 2025-2028.

Please also note that during the Annual Meeting there will 
be a Board of Directors meeting which will have a vote on 
elevating the following people as Trustees:

Deborah Golden	 Lee Kirschner	 Roy Stander
Jacob Guzman	 Lynne Landsburg	 Maxine Waxman
Jane Herling	 Michael Perlstein
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ADULT JEWISH LEARNING . . .
Please watch the weekly emails for more info and updates for these classes. 

Sisterhood Rosh Hodesh – 4 PM
In-person and Zoom – check your emails for updates
Tuesday, May 27 – hosted by Debbie Golden
Warm, interactive, and challenging discussions related to the 
holidays and themes of each month are led by group mem-
bers. For more information, please contact Debbie Golden, 
goldendagg@gmail.com or Janice Katz, rhk101@hotmail.com.

MONDAY
12 PM – Movements in American Judaism 
with Dr. Michael Schatz 
Series continues thru June 23 
(No class on May 26 and June 2)
In-person and Zoom
This class continues with deeper dives into the historical 
development of American Judaism and its denominations. For 
the first several weeks, we will be discussing various sections of 
Jew vs. Jew by Samuel Freedman, and participants are encouraged 
to acquire a copy. Anyone is welcome to attend regularly or drop 
in as they wish. 

1 PM – NaKh: The Rest of the Bible with Dr. Ely Levine
In-person and Zoom – No class on May 26 and June 2
Class continues thru June 23
We spend a lot of time on certain parts of the Bible – chiefly, the 
Torah. It is time to read through the Prophets and the Writings 
more carefully. Join this class to read and discuss the rest of the 
Bible. We will move at a comfortable pace, but include some 
deep exploration of texts. New participants are welcome at any 
time! We are reading now about Solomon and his reign in the 
book of Kings.

8:30 PM – Talmud Study with Rabbi Gary Charlestein
Zoom only
Please call Gary (215-290-0405) if you need to pick up new text.

TUESDAY
12 PM – Study of the Book of Isaiah with 
Rabbi Gary Charlestein
In-person and Zoom
212 Tower Lane, Penn Valley

WEDNESDAY
8:15 AM – TISCH with Rabbi Shawn
In-person and Zoom
Join Rabbi Shawn for inspirational learning. In this class we will 
engage in weekly Halakha (legal text) study from the Rambam’s 
Mishneh Torah.  

10:30-11:30 AM – Current Events: Contemporary Israel and 
Jews in the News with Norman Einhorn
Last class is May 14
In-person only – at the home of Patty Grobman
Email Patty to RSVP and join the email list for this class: 
pgrobman@comcast.net.

THURSDAY
10:30 AM – Commentaries on Exodus with Rabbi Ira Flax
In-person and Zoom – Class continues thru June 26
Join us for an in-depth study of the Book of Exodus. Starting 
with the commentary of the Hertz and Etz Chaim Chumash we 
then delve into the insights found in the Talmud, Midrash, and 
the major commentators spanning the length of Jewish history. 
It’s Torah as you have never studied it!

12 PM – Jewish Books in Christian Bibles with Dr. Ely Levine
In-person and Zoom – Class continues thru June 26
Ancient Jewish literature was quite varied. What Jews decided 
to preserve was just a small portion; Christians preserved many, 
many Jewish texts. Come read through some of these Jewish 
texts, including the Gospels, Jubilees, and Maccabees. See 
what other ideas Jews had that may not have been preserved 
in mainstream Judaism, other ideas that seemed to find a 
roundabout way into normative Judaism, and still other Jewish 
ideas that ended up being used against Jews.

FRIDAY
8:15 AM – Legally Speaking with Rabbi Shawn
In-person and Zoom
This class will read, analyze and discuss contemporary issues 
and how they are handled in Teshuvot/Legal Responsa of the 
Conservative movement. No prior legal knowledge necessary.

SATURDAY
Following morning services – Milton Pomerantz
Interactive Torah Study 
This participant-led and organized study group wrestles with the 
meaning of the weekly Torah portion.

Shabbat Talmud Class with Rabbi Gary Charlestein
Saturday afternoon, one hour before Minha
In-person only in the Rudofker Library
This class is in addition to his Monday evening class

Israel Education Class
Early Zionism to October 7: An In-Depth Exploration of the Arab-Israeli Conflict
with Danny Stein, Israel Studies Educator at Alexander Muss High School in Israel
Most Sundays thru May 18, 2025 |10:30 AM | Zoom only | $150 (no one will be turned away due to cost)
Register at: tinyurl.com/IsraelEd24-25
Sponsored by Har Zion Temple, Congregaton Beth Or, Adath Israel, Temple Beth Hillel-Beth El, Jack M. Barrack Hebrew Academy, Perelman Jewish Day School and Jewish Federation of Greater Philadelphia

mailto:rhk101@hotmail.com


Honoring our strong traditions, it is with 
great pleasure to take a look back at our glorious past.
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From the June 2002 Bulletin
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Message from Sandi Toben, 
Director of Early Childhood Education

Our NCCECE school year is always filled 
with so much growth and celebration.  This 
school year was no different. Our students 
make new discoveries, connections, and 
explore new skills each day.  They meet and 
exceed milestones, they create friendships 
and form community, and they are each 
becoming independent thinkers. Our 
dedicated staff support our students every step of the way.  The 
teachers encourage our students to think critically, problem 
solve, and do mitzvot.  Our community is a special place and it is 
a blessing to be together each day.

This school year has also been marked by beautiful HSA 
supported events, such as our Purim parade and carnival!  The 
children, dressed in costume, paraded outside for all their parents 
to see.  They then watched our Purim play starring Cantor Herman, 
Rabbi Shawn, Norman, and some of our NCCECE teachers. The 
rest of the morning was filled with games, bounce houses, and 
of course hamantaschen.  The HSA is not done planning yet!  We 
still have a great Yom Ha’atzmaut, final Shabbat Sha-Blue Jeans 
and End-of-Year celebrations. 

This school year, we welcomed students starting at 15 months 
old as we expanded our Shalom Chai class.  We have loved having 
our youngest learners join us.  Next year promises to be another 
transformative year as we expand to welcome students starting 
at 12 months. Our new littlest learners, 12-18 months old, will 
become our Kochavim class. We are excited to care, nurture, 
and foster a love of exploring with this new class.  The NCCECE 
is also thrilled to continue our work with our students through 
pre-kindergarten.

The NCCECE had a wonderful and successful school year. Our 
community of students, teachers, parents, staff, volunteers, and 
supporters all play important roles in our school and we are all 
grateful for everyone. We are ready for another great school year 
in 2025-2026!

Message from Dr. Michael Schatz, 
Principal, JFGRS

In this edition of the Har Zion Bulletin, we 
are pleased to introduce the congregation to 
another pair of teacher and assistant teacher 
in the Religious School. Bruce Skversky has 
been teaching Gimel (3rd grade) at Har Zion 
for five years. He had been working as a 
religious school teacher at various schools 
around Philadelphia for 25 years, while 

EDUCATION . . .

Upcoming JFGRS Events
May
4	 Dalet Museum of Jewish Heirlooms
6	 Bet Kabbalat Siddurim Service and Dinner
13	 Better Together Closing Dinner
20	 Faculty Appreciation Dinner and Presentation of

Isadore Kirschner Teacher of the Year Award to Ariela
	 Barlas
June
1	 Move Up Day

maintaining a career as an elementary school teacher in the 
Philadelphia School District, from which he recently retired.  
Bruce has also been a staffer at both overnight and day camps.  
Currently, he works as the Camp Operations Executive for the Girl 
Scouts of Central and Southern New Jersey. Bruce lives in Maple 
Glen with his wife Sindi. Their son Jordan lives in Washington, 
DC where he has recently begun his career in finance. Bruce’s 
favorite subject at Har Zion is all of the Jewish Studies curriculum, 
especially our Etgar Yesodi program and teaching the holiday 
of Pesach. Bruce loves that we “provide different learning 
opportunities that help the children through the religious school 
– the ‘extra stuff’, those are my favorite, beyond the classroom.” 
Outside of work and family, Bruce likes to read and cook, and his 
favorite Jewish holiday is Pesach, when he loves to both cook and 
eat his favorite Jewish food, brisket. Bruce also shared that he has 
enjoyed working with our Madrichim, the teen assistants, over 
the years; he thinks it is a great program and hopes that more 
kids will get involved!

This year and last, Bruce’s assistant teacher has been William 
Reisner.  William used to be a Madrich, and as he completed the 
Project Teach program last year he has returned as an assistant 
teacher with more responsibility. William, a senior at Harriton 
High School, lives with his parents and two older sisters in Penn 
Valley, and is a Har Zion life member. In fact, his family have been 
members for four generations!  William went to the Noreen Cook 
Center, Har Zion Day Camp, Jane Fishman Grinberg Religious 
School, LMAHH, and became a Bar Mitzvah at Har Zion.  William is 
also a regular Torah reader, Megillat Esther reader, and has been a 
Madrich in the religious school since ninth grade. At Harriton, Will 
is both an athlete, excelling in baseball and golf, and a musician, 
where he plays violin in the orchestra.  Outside of school and Har 
(continued on page 8)

Upcoming  NCCECE/HSA Events
May
2	 Yom Ha'Atzmaut In-school Celebration – students only
5	 Teacher Appreciation Week
9	 Teacher Appreciation – 12PM Dismissal
14	 Parent/Teacher Conferences – NCCECE Closed
16	 Lag B’Omer Celebrated in School for students only
23- 26	 Memorial Day Weekend – NCCECE Closed
30	 Shabbat Sha Blue Jeans

June
2	 Shavuot Day 1 – NCCECE Closed
3	 Shavuot Day 2 – NCCECE Closed – Yom Kef Day
6	 Prachim Move Up Ceremony, 11AM
6	 Last day of school 12PM Dismissal – HSA Picnic to follow
16	 First Day of Camp!



Dr. Schatz (continued from page 7)

MEN'S CLUB . . .

Zion, he finds time to tutor children in math at Ludington Library. 
During the summers, Will has been attending Camp Canadensis, 
where he was a counselor last year.  

Some of Will’s favorite memories of Religious School when he 
attended, were having hot chocolate in Morah Marnie’s class, 
special Israeli Dance sessions with Rak-Dan, and learning and 
participating in tefillah. “I loved that and getting that practice 
made me able to participate in services now.”  Will’s favorite 
thing about teaching in the Religious School has been getting 
to know kids, watching them get excited about what we learn. 
“It is fun when you get closer with them, can joke around, ask 
about their lives, and watch them get interested in what we are 
learning, especially tefillah and music. Will further shared, “I love 
being part of the Har Zion community. I have a good group of 
friends who wanted to continue with me, I love connecting with 
the religious aspect, like participating in services. It is a great 
community that has been supportive in me continuing to learn 
and stay involved.”

Next year, Will plans to attend Duke University, where he hopes 
to get involved in Hillel or Chabad.  In sharing some wisdom for 
younger kids at Har Zion, Will says  “stick with it as long as you 
want, or even longer. It may be hard to get excited at first at 
LMAHH, but if you stick with it you will find a great group with 
whom to enjoy your time there.” 

Shvitz and Schnapps
Join the Men’s Club for a Night of 

Relaxation and Rejuvenation!

Wednesday, May 28
Southampton Spa (https://www.southamptonspa.com/)

Unwind with the guys as we raise a few and recharge at a premier 
sauna and spa. Experience ultimate relaxation with a variety of 

saunas, invigorating steam rooms, an exhilarating cold plunge, and 
refreshing ice rooms. Whether you’re looking to sweat it out or chill 

out, this is the perfect way to kick back and connect.

5 PM pick up from Har Zion and return at 11 PM
The Spa has two free shuttles that can pick up and drop off 

at Har Zion. Must have 7-11 people per shuttle – 
This would be first-come first-served and after that 

some could carpool.

BYOB 
RSVP needed by Monday, May 19

Cost is $65 per person

Watch your emails for more information.
For questions, please contact Elan Elkaim, elanelkaim@gmail.com

A Look Back
Message from 
Jordan Landau, Men's Club President

As I reflect on my six years as President of the 
Men's Club at Har Zion, I am filled with gratitude 
and hope for the future of our organization. 
It has been a true honor to serve in this role, 
engaging with so many of you through various 
activities – from poker nights and golf outings to managing our 
softball team. I have cherished the opportunity to bring in inspiring 
speakers and to organize our memorable trip to Israel in 2022, where 
28 of us shared an incredible experience together.

As I step down, I believe it is the right time for new leadership 
to take the Men's Club in a fresh direction. I am excited to support 
and collaborate with our new president, Elan Elkaim, as we work 
together to ensure that the Men's Club continues to be a pillar 
of strength and community within Har Zion. 

Thank you all for your support and camaraderie during my 
tenure. I will still be managing the softball team, and will look 
forward to seeing what the future holds for us!
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The Men's Club was really wheelin' and dealin' at the Poker 
Tournament on Sunday, April 6. Congratulations to the final 
table who split their winnings! Pictured below are Jack Marine, 
incoming MC President Elan Elkaim, and outgoing MC President 
Jordan Landau.

https://www.southamptonspa.com/
mailto:elanelkaim@gmail.com


Over Winter in Sisterhood!
Message from 
Meryl Littman, Sisterhood President

This past January through March 2025, 
our Sisterhood members have enjoyed a 
grand Sisterhood weekend celebration 
(see our last HZT Bulletin), weekly yoga 
sessions with Cantor Lizzie Shammash (IJS), a series of Open a 
Book...Open Your Mind programs including two Lunch & Learns, 
monthly meetings for the Rosh Chodesh, Book Club, and Shul 
Stitchers groups, several game days (including tables for mah 
jongg, canasta, scrabble, and ping-pong), a few Emotional Well-
Being sessions, Mishloah Manot bag-packing and deliveries, and 
a March trip and tour (see below). All this, including so many 
wonderful kiddushes, Joy of Shabbat dinners, special celebrations 
for our 100th HZT birthday, and a Wicked Purim shpiel!  

SISTERHOOD . . .
Sisterhood Calendar
Sisterhood Board Meeting

Wednesday, May 7, 7 PM

Sisterhood Rosh Chodesh Group
Tuesday, May 27, 4 PM

Sisterhood Book Club
Wednesdays, May 14, June 11, 12:30 PM (offsite)

For info, contact Barbara Kardon, barbkardon@comcast.net

Sisterhood Closing Lunch
Tuesday, June 10, 11:30 AM

Sisterhood Yoga/Meditation
Mondays, 11 AM (no Yoga on May 26)

Let’s give a loud shout-out to Robin Zatuchni, Reisel Weinberger, 
and all the Sisterhood ladies who helped pack and deliver the 
Mishloah Manot bags before Purim to so many households in our 
HZT community! There were more than 100 tasty bites in each bag, 
to celebrate our 100th HZT birthday!  We were able to remember 
and thank our clergy, staff, and friends for strengthening our 
wishbone, backbone, and funny bone, all year long.

Our Sisterhood March trip and tour to Beth Shalom in Elkins 
Park was a real treat! We started in the large room “museum” 
section with its curated displays, including visual and auditory 
histories, and viewed original letters and architectural sketches 
shared between Rabbi Mortimer Cohen and architect Frank 
Lloyd Wright, who developed a close relationship. There were 
hurdles over many years, including fund-raising, finding a builder 
who would accept the challenge of their ambitious design, 
and then difficult weather conditions. We watched a beautiful 
documentary film of the making of this National treasure, 
which made many of us misty-eyed. Our wonderful tour guide, 
Belinda Giljansky, took us past the foyer and chapel area and 
into the striking main sanctuary, including some “behind the 
scenes” areas, and answered all our questions. Our own Rabbi 
Seth Haaz and Aimee Silverman were on hand; they grew up at 
Beth Shalom and were able to give their personal touches! Then 
we had a nice lunch and enjoyed each other’s company.  I am 
so grateful that Aimee Silverman and Suzanne Waldman (our 
Sisterhood Programming VPs) planned this special day! We’re 
looking forward to planning future trips in our area! Let Aimee, 
Suzanne, and/or me know your ideas for touring together, i.e. 

the American Jewish History Museum, Penn University Museum, 
Art Museum, Constitution Center, Fonthill Castle in Doylestown, 
etc. We want to know your wishes and preferences as we plan 
next year’s programs!

As I write this column in mid-March, I hope you all are doing 
okay and enjoying nice weather this springtime. I don’t know 
what the current news is up to as you read this, but these are 
challenging times. It helps to ground me in the moment to 
remember for what I am grateful. When I awake, after reciting 
Modah Ani, I thank G-d for sleep and for waking; for vision, 
hearing, and speech; and for feeling, touch, taste, and smell. 

Here is a meditative poem of gratitude at mealtimes I like, from 
an IJS retreat years ago. You may like it as well. 

One Heart Grace
by Norman Fisher

As we make ready to eat this food
We remember with gratitude
The people, animals, plants, insects
Creatures of the sky and sea
Air and water, fire and earth
All turning in the wheel of living and dying
Whose joyful exertion
Not separate from ours
Provides our sustenance this day.

May we with the blessing of this food
Join our hearts
To the one of the world
In awareness and love
And may we together with everyone
Realize the path of awakening
And never stop making effort
For the benefit of others.

May we be happy.  May we be healthy.  May we be safe.  May 
we live with ease.

See you at shul!
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Cook for a Friend
Watch your emails for the upcoming schedule.

For more info, contact us at
cookforafriendhzt@gmail.com

NACHES, ETC . . .

TIKKUN OLAM . . .

BIRTHS
Welcome to the world to

Michaela Lauren Rosenthal, daughter of Beth 
& Bruno Rosenthal; granddaughter of Joy & Gary 
Novick and Marcia & Mauro Rosenthal;  great 
granddaughter of Joan & Mel (z”l) Beckman and 
Eleanor & Morris (z”l) Novick. Michaela arrived on 
October 4, 2024 – the second day of Rosh Hashanah immediately 
following services!

 Daniel Zalesne, son of Sharon Ghelman & Michael Zalesne, 
grandson of Anny & David Zalesne and Patricia Jaegerman & 
Daniel Ghelman (z”l), great-grandson of Judy & Harvey Zalesne 
and Lila & Luis Van Dam and Marta & Israel Ghelman. Danny 
arrived on January 29, 2025.

Sophie Tal Elias, daughter of Jill & Samuel Elias, sister of Drew, 
granddaughter of Helaine & Joe Banner and Eileen & Robert 
Elias from Cherry Hill, NJ, niece of Jason and Jon Banner, and 
Rebecca & Ari Forman, and cousin of Zachary and Hannah. She 
is named for Sam’s grandmother Thelma Spivack and Helaine’s 
dad and Jill’s grandfather Seymour Plitnick. Sophie arrived on 
February 26, 2025.

Ayla Harper Berkowitz, daughter of Lauren & Jake Berkowitz, 
granddaughter of Lisa & Arthur Berkowitz and Helen Ann & Larry 
Rosenfeld; great granddaughter of Barbara & Alan (z”l) Boroff 
and Barbara & Edwin (z”l) Berkowitz; niece of Emily & Jonathan 
Fridberg and Julie & Yoni Gamiel, and cousin of Miriam, Benjamin, 
Shoshana and Kobi. Ayla arrived on February 21, 2025.

ENGAGEMENT
Mazel tov!

Daniel Scott Schupper is engaged to Fleur Emily de Jong.   
Daniel is the son of Mimi & Jeff Schupper, and brother of Alex & 
Sydney Schupper and David Schupper.  Fleur is the daughter of 
Marjo Van Gelderen & Bert de Jong, and sister of Marijn, Stijn and 
Berend de Jong.  A Fall 2026 wedding is planned.

JUST PUBLISHED!
Edward Fishman, son of Jill & Mark Fishman, had his first 

book, Chokepoints: American Power in the Age of Economic 
Warfare, published by Portfolio/Penguin on February 25. It’s 
the story of how America turned the world economy into 
a weapon, upending decades of globalization to confront 
a new authoritarian axis – Russia, China, and Iran.

Do you have other good news to share? Just let us 
know: jfetscher@harziontemple.org.

Shul Stitchers – Busy Hands & Warm Hearts
Our Shul Stitchers are “full-steam ahead” on all of our projects. 

These projects will continue throughout the summer months, 
where we will be working on the GO RED (red scarves) initiative 
for our deployed troops, as well as hats, scarves and blankets for 
adults and babies.

In wrapping up our donations for the year (both literally and 
figuratively), our last drop offs were 8 of our handcrafted blankets 
to the Southern New Jersey Jewish Family and Children Services, 
and 16 adult and baby-sized blankets to Laurel House (a domestic 
violence agency in Montgomery County). It’s been another 
successful, productive year! Congratulations to all Shul Stitchers!

Please join our wonderful group – no experience in knitting or 
crocheting is necessary, and we’ll teach you if you’re interested. 
Contact Andy Coren at andreajoy.coren@gmail.com or Connie 
Handen at cnhanden@gmail.com.
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Save the Date!
Main Line Pride Picnic

Thursday, June 12, 5-7 PM @ Beth Am Israel
Kosher BBQ, Water Ice, Summer Snacks

Activities for people of all ages, including arts and crafts, performances 
from local LGBTQ+ talent, a moon bounce, and more!

Suggested donation of $18 per adult and $10 per child
In the spirit of community, multiple Jewish congregations and 
organizations will join to celebrate Pride month with a summer 
BBQ picnic. As Jewish organizations, we affirm our commitment 
to welcoming and celebrating the LGBTQ+ community through 

our sacred spaces and actions.
Watch your emails for more information.

mailto:jfetscher@harziontemple.org
mailto:andreajoy.coren%40gmail.com?subject=
mailto:cnhanden%40gmail.com?subject=


(continued to next page)

GIFTS TO THE CONGREGATION
GRATEFULLY ACKNOWLEDGED

CHARITY FUND
DONOR		  IN HONOR OF
Robyn & Michael Barrett	 Isabel’s baby naming
Sid & Ken Geller	 Zev Myer Seeherman
Melinda & Bob Hochberg	 Zoe Fenkel, Bat Mitzvah
Dorene & Stephen	 Melinda Hochberg
Karasick
Lynne & Bill Landsburg	 Zev Myer Seeherman
Barry G. Moss	 Myron Kaminsky
Judy Shrager	 Evan Daniel Kitchen
Mike & Cindy Silver	 Deborah Brown
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Arthur Berkowitz	 Marvin Berman
Randi Berman	 Louis Schafer
Robin Forman, Ina	 Marilyn Bergstein
Fridkin, Alan & Andee 
Greenbaum, Judy Shrager	
Florence Lovitz	 Irv Tomkin
Sheila Schafer	 Marilyn Bergstein
Jayne & Bob Shein	 Stanley Caplan
Kathy & Richard Soloff	 Stephen A. Cozen
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF BELOVED
	 ON YAHRZEIT
Bettyruth Aisenstein	 Frances Grayev Schwartz
Jan & Pete Albert	 Ida Albert
Balkin & Raboff Families	 Burt Balkin, Jack Raboff
Betsy Becker	 Elizabeth Pedersen
Lee & Diane Beloff	 Hardie Beloff, Jean Beloff
Barbara Berkowitz	 Frances Berkowitz, Jacob Berkowitz
Hollis & Steve Berney	 Fred Brounstein
Francine & Jerry Bernstein	 Shirley Cohen, Harry Cohen
Flossie Bluestein	 Ida Zelig
Ronald & Flora Bluestein	 Anna Waldman Dovburd
Barbara Block	 Joseph Shanis, Bernard Steinberg
Sandra Boni & Family	 Claude Boni
Nelson Bookbinder	 Betty Bookbinder
Barbara Boroff	 Louis Russock
Marcy Borofsky	 Bell Storchan
Shelley J. Brietling	 Joseph Rieber
Barbara Brown	 Minerva Brown
Jackie & Don Camhi, 	 Claude Boni
Jonny & Ben Brodo
Ronald Cantor	 Edward Cantor
Howard Caplan	 Dorothy Caplan
Lita Indzel Cohen	 Sol Glassman, Joseph Indzel
Marcia Cohen & Family	 Dr. Jerome Cohen
Sandy & Steve Cozen	 Jean Cozen, LaVerne Wexler
Clyde Cutner	 Paul Cutner
Dr. Robert Dein	 Sidney Dein
Lee, Marcy & Jack	 Julia “Bubs” Krantz, Eddie Krantz,
Diamondstein	 Temeh Ardelean
Norma & Jerry Dworkin	 Helen Dworkin
Erlichman Family	 Beatrice Last
Sheryl Auerbach Richter	 Nathan Auerbach
Feist & Family
Jill & Mark Fishman	 Janet Snyder, Eve Fishman, 
	 Ida Richman, Ralph Snyder
Phyllis Flink	 Sylvia Friedman
Tina Isen Fox & Richard	 Carole Isen & Irvin Isen
Fox
Rita Gartenberg	 Pauline Lanzbom
Lydia Gesoff	 Selma Sachs, Irving Gesoff
Michael & Josephine Gilbert	Morton Gilbert
Newt & Renee Gold	 Max Gold, blessed memory;
	 Lillian Gold, beloved mother
Janice Gorson	 A. James Weiss, Lois C. Horowitz
Nancy B. Gottlieb	 Bernice Meyers
Roberta Green	 Herbert Green
Andee & Alan Greenbaum	beloved parents, Renee & Max 
	 Glantz
Todd Greenfield	 Dennis Greenfield
Daniele Grossman	 Henriette Bivas, dear mother
Andy Harmelin	 Shirley Harmelin
Janet & Andy Harmelin	 Michael Strauss
Caryn & Ian Harris	 Robyn Diane Harris, Hiliard 
	 Naphtali Gordon
Barbara Horowitz	 Bill Landow, beloved brother;
	 Gieta Landow, beloved mother

CHARITY FUND – Yahrzeit (continued) 
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF BELOVED
	 ON YAHRZEIT 
Barbara Horowitz 	 Bertram Horowitz
and Children
Terry Horowitz	 Gussie Bragin
Jim & Myrna Jacoby	 Adelaide “Cookie” Jacoby
Rachelle & Ron Kaiserman	Sidney Levin, Connie Robinson,
	 Kevin Kaiserman
Susanna, Bruce, Andrew 	 Suzanne B. Kaminsky, George 
& Lauren Kaminsky	 Robinson, MD, Arline B. Robinson
Barbara Kardon	 Mollie & Phillip Fox
Howard Kaufman	 Morris Kaufman
Rabbi Allan Kensky	 Berl Frymer
Judy Kinderman	 Bernice Zucker
Hope & Lee Kirschner 	 Sharon & Paul Feigenbaum
and Family
Margie Klein	 William Klein
Mona & Lance Kolsky	 Morris Cohen, Barbara Bachrach
	 Kolsky
Sylvia Kreithen	 Justin Ingerman, Minerva Mandell
Bob, Arlyn, Blake, Brynn 	 William Marder Landow
& Charly Landow
Dr. & Mrs. Kenneth	 Karen Durschnott, Louis Rubin
Laudenbach
Anthony & Melissa Levin,	 Anne & Jack Saul
Marcy Levin	
Michele S. Levin	 Benjamin B. Levin
Peter Levin	 Bernice Levin
Robert Levin	 Anne & Jack Saul
Marian Levine	 Lillian Friedenreich, Leo Levine
Allan Leibowitz	 Nathan & Sally Turrett
Marlayna, Hudson and	 Alan Lichtenstein
Parker Lichtenstein
Evan & Elisa Lock	 Lillian Weizman
Gwen & Norman Lurie 	 Freda Lurie, Joseph Lazar “Bob”
and Family	 Lurie
Nancy Y. Markowich	 Jack Graub
Ken & Elise Martin	 Luis A. Miranda
Fredric Matlin	 Samuel Matlin
Robin Matlin	 Richard Driansky
Susan Moses	 Doris Stark
Rita Moskoff	 George Weiss
Bev & Steve Moskowitz	 Eileen Moskowitz
Muravchick Family	 Rebecca Gold Muravchick
Janet & Dennis Novack	 Bebe & Joseph Glass
Karen Palmer	 Richard Druckman
Panzer & Pokotilow	 Mitchell E. Panzer, Harry Panzer,
Families	 Philip F. Panzer, Anna Panzer,
	 Samuel Morris Pokotilow,
	 Charles A. Panzer, Cecelia Panzer,
	 Ruth Pokotilow, Esther Budin,
	 Rosalyn Budin Fischer, Max Budin
Brian Paszamant	 Harold Leo Paszamant
Myna Pearl	 Freda Pearl
Arlene Perlstein	 Louis Gerbarg
Jaye D. Pinch-Gilmar	 Bessie Glauberman
Meryl Raskin & Family	 Lewis Raskin
Reisner Family	 Evelyn & David Reisner
Donald Rosen Family	 Tallu Rosen, Ruben Rosen
Shirley Rosen	 Anita S. Rosen
Andrew Rothseid	 Albert S. Rothseid
Karyn Scher & Jake	 Edward D. Ohlbaum
Ohlbaum
Rich, Janice & Bryan	 Martin Schecter & Nathan Kagan
Schecter
Miriam & Jeff Schupper 	 Sidney Dein
and Family
Maxine & Larry Schwartz	 Morris Schwartz
Dr. Fredric Shecter	 A. Samuel Shecter, Minnie Shecter,
	 Doris Rose Shecter, Sydney Shecter
Jayne & Bob Shein	 Irving Mitchell, Morris Shein,
	 Mildred Shein, Warren Weiner
Penny Shuman	 Labron K. Shuman, Minya 
	 Yudenfriend
Gabby Siegel	 Dora Siegel, Fanny Goodman
Kenneth Sokoloff	 Rae Sokoloff, Morris Potash
Kathy & Richard Soloff	 Dorothy Soloff	

CHARITY FUND – Yahrzeit (continued) 
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF BELOVED
	 ON YAHRZEIT 
Karen Isen Somers	 Victor Schwartz
Barry Stern	 Regina Stern
Donald & Rachel Strauber	Jacob Sklaroff
Alan Susser	 Judy Susser
Pam & Chuck Vinocur	 Edna Newberg, Marion Vinocur
Larry & Anne Walowitz	 Benjamin Walowitz
Ellis Weinberger	 Augusta & Louis Weinberger
Reisel Weinberger	 Rabbi Matthew Kanig, brother
Penny Weiner	 William Brown, Warren Weiner,
	 Aaron Weiner, Frances Weiner
Marc & Gail Weingarten	 Jerome Weingarten
Frederick I Weinstein	 Morton B. Weinstein, Beulah T. 
	 Weinstein
Debbie Weiss	 Larry I. Weiss
Dr. Helen Widzer	 Steven Widzer, beloved husband;
	 Jack Magun, beloved father
Deborah Wolff	 Walter Levy
Justin Young	 Louis H. Young, Frank L. Young,
	 Pearl G. Young, Rose Graub
Judy & Harvey Zalesne	 Henry Goldman, Rose Zalesne
Robin Zatuchni	 Leah Zatuchni

MICHAEL BECHER MEMORIAL 
ENDOWMENT FUND
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF
David, Julie, Josh & 	 Marilyn Bergstein
Chloe Becher	

JACOB & FRANCES BERKOWITZ FUND
DONOR	 IN HONOR OF
Barbara Berkowitz	 Joy Landau, Maxine Rosen
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Arthur & Lisa Berkowitz,	 Nicholas Fotiadis
Barbara Berkowitz	

BEN & MARIE CORSON BAR/BAT MITZVAH 
FAMILY CELEBRATION FUND
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Beth Ann Kessler	 CeCe Kessler’s first yahrzeit

SAMUEL FIRST FUND
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Sandra First	 Samuel M. First; Betty Dym, 
	 beloved mother

FREZEL FAMILY TIKKUN OLAM FUND
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Julie, Craig, Carly & 	 Lora Mezrow
Max Mezrow

JONATHAN ERIC GLEIT FUND
DONOR	 IN HONOR OF
Ruth & Mort Gleit	 Ellen Pries, Melinda Hochberg,
	 Joy Landau
Ellen & Michael Pries	 Evan Daniel Kitchen
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Ruth & Mort Gleit	 Constance Blackman Kogan

ELLEN J GROSSMAN CHILDREN’S 
SIMHA FUND
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Jerry Grossman Family	 Alan Kutz

DR. ELIHU D. & DORIS M. GROSSMANN 
JEWISH EDUCATION FUND	
DONOR	 IN HONOR OF
Maxine & Jay Waxman	 Zev Myer Seeherman, Evan Daniel 
	 Kitchen, Lois & Scott Davidson,
	 Ken & Michele Forman
	
KEISER-WILF RELIGIOUS SCHOOL 
PASSOVER SEDER FUND
DONOR	 IN HONOR OF
Jackie L. Allen	 Logan Baritz 
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CONTRIBUTIONS (continued) 
RICHELLE “SHELLY” KRAMER FUND
DONOR	 IN HONOR OF
Eileen & Robert Kramer	 Family & Friends
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Margie & Jeffrey	 Michael Gordon’s mother, Wendy
Honickman	 Kapnek’s mother, Ronald Carroll
Eileen & Robert Kramer	 Michaela Rosenthal

HUNTER AND MARNIE LANDAU SUMMER 
& HOLIDAY KIDDUSH FUND
DONOR	 IN HONOR OF
Christine Grad	 Evan Daniel Kitchen
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Michael Landau & 	 Dante Angelo Giglio
Jane Dobkin
Suzanne Waldman	 Marilyn Bergstein, Roland S. Mizrahi,
	 CeCe Kessler

CAROLINE & STANTON A. LEVIN FUND
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Mark Levin & Family	 Sharyn Joy Levin

MADREGOT FUND
DONOR	 IN HONOR OF
Jane & Rick Kontopodias	 Brooks Emmett Selarnick, Evan
	 Daniel Kitchen, Ayla Harper 	
	 Berkowitz, Michaela Lauren 
	 Rosenthal
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Jane & Rick Kontopodias	 Roland S. Mizrahi
Nancy & Michael	 Marilyn Bergstein
Grossman

HAR ZION MUSIC FUND
DONOR	 IN HONOR OF
Debbie & Jim Golden	 Marilyn Bergstein
Judy & Jerry Novick	 Warren Klein
Eileen K. Porges	 Maxine & Elliot Rosen
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Debbie & Jim Golden	 Myron Kaminsky; Lois Bessen;
	 Lew Grafman’s Aunt

ANDREA & RONALD S. ROBBINS 
EDUCATIONAL FUND
DONOR	 IN HONOR OF
Andrea & Ron Robbins	 Evan Daniel Kitchen, Logan Baritz,
	 Ellen Pries, Melinda Hochberg

SISTERHOOD FLORAL FUND
Beth Frezel, Ron, Stacey,	 Maltz Family/In memory of Joan 
Michael and Andria	 Maltz, beloved wife and mother
Janice Katz	 Deborah Wolff/In memory of your 
	 daughter, Michelle Wolff
Sheila & Barry Kliger	 Karen Vogel/In memory of your 
	 brother, Roland Mizrahi; Rebecca &
	 Trevor Lahoz/In honor of the birth 
	 of your son Lorenz Jacob, grandson 
	 of Andy & Bill Coren; Deborah 
	 Wolff/In memory of your daughter, 
	 Michelle Wolff; Maltz Family/In 
	 memory of Joan Maltz, beloved 
	 wife, mother and grandmother
Sisterhood	 Melinda Hochberg/Wishing you a 
	 speedy recovery
Maxine & Jay Waxman	 Meryl Littman/Wishing you a happy 
	 birthday; Deborah Wolff/In memory 
	 of your daughter, Michelle Wolff
Reisel & Ellis Weinberger	 Melinda Hochberg/Wishing you a 
	 speedy recovery; Steven Bergstein
	 and Family/In memory of your 
	 mother, grandmother and great 
	 grandmother; Sheila & Barry Kliger/
	 Happy and healthy 40th anniversary
	 and many more years together; 
	 Maltz Family/In memory of Joan,
	 beloved wife, mother & grandmother

ROBBINS FUND (continued) 
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Andrea & Ron Robbins	 Charlotte Targan Seiden, Marilyn 
	 Bergstein, Roland S. Mizrahi	
		
DR. MORTON ROSE FUND
DONOR	 IN HONOR OF
Sanders House Friends	 Andy Coren

BERNICE T. & JAY H. (Z”L) ROSENFELD FUND
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Roy & Faith Stander	 Myron Kaminsky

JACOB & GOLDIE SALL FUND
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Perilstein	Mr. Leonard Bloch, Roland S. 
	 Mizrahi
Roberta Sall	 Mary Sall
Roberta Sall, Lois Seidman	 Ricky Cohen
& Sally Gross

DR. STEVEN L. SCHWARTZ FUND
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Barbara & David Schwartz	 Warren Forgang, Larry Notis

HAZZAN ELIOT VOGEL CULTURAL 
ENRICHMENT FUND
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Barbara Block, Rosa &	 Roland S. Mizrahi
Bruce Brownstein, Marc J. 
Cohen, Josh & Meredith 
Friedman, Lewis & 
Fredy-Jo Grafman,
Mr. & Mrs. Arlin Green,
Judy Guzman, Sandra 
Kagan, Laurie & Harry 
Landsburg, Lynne & Bill 
Landsburg, Margelle & 
Shelly Liss, Constance 
B. Meth, Daniel Pries,
Dr. & Mrs. Russell Reisner,
Charles & Pamela Vinocur,
Maxine & Jay Waxman,
Helen D. Widzer, Sherrie 
Willner, Robin Zatuchni,
Abe Zellis
Judy & Jerry Novick	 Myron Kaminsky, Leonard Samuel 
	 Bloch, Roland S. Mizrahi
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RANDY MARC WEINSTOCK AND 
JOEL BENJAMIN WEINSTOCK FUND
DONOR	 IN HONOR OF
Rachel & David Steerman,	 Michele & Rob Levin
Jessica, Akiva, Alix, Riley 
& Milo	
DONOR	 IN MEMORY OF 
Rachel & David Steerman,	Leonard Bloch, Dr. Donald Stoltz
Jessica, Akiva, Alix, Riley 	
& Milo

Sisterhood
Floral Fund Donation Cards

Minimum contribution: $10 / Four for $30

Questions? Please contact Janice Katz, 

610-525-1101 or rhk101@hotmail.com.



610.922.2350 • admissions@jbha.org • jbha.org

“I would tell any parent that is considering
Barrack that this is an amazing place.
The sense of community here, the warmth of all of the teachers, the dual
curriculum, the success rate of getting into colleges... Barrack has exceeded all
expectations. We made the absolute right choice for our son and our family.” 

Scott and Brooke Borsky, upper school parents

JACK M.
BARRACK 
HEBREW
ACADEMY
Jack M. Barrack Hebrew Academy 
is a Jewish community day school 
for students in grades 6-12 that
offers a college-preparatory
curriculum combining in-depth
critical analysis, rigorous text 
study, experiential education, 
and a focus on Jewish values.

Visit our
website 
to learn
more.

Through academic excellence and a commitment to Jewish learning, we prepare our students for
success and leadership, inspiring them to be ethical, wise, and involved Jewish adults. Barrack
students develop a lifelong appreciation of learning, an understanding of their place in history, a
commitment to Jewish identity, and passion to reach their potential.

We invite you to explore Barrack and begin a journey of discovery with us.
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Whether Buying, Selling or Relocating,

I am here for your Real Estate needs!

Andrea Robbins, GRI, ABR, CRS
Berkshire Hathaway HomeServices

Fox & Roach Realtors

610-212-6848 (mobile) or 610-649-4500 (office) or 
andrea.robbins@foxroach.com

"Offering Personalized Professional Services in All Aspects of Real Estate"

Selling on the Main Line in Montgomery, Delaware and 
Chester Counties since 1979

PA State Licensed / All caregivers are bonded and insured

215-885-7701 slhomecare.com

Helping to care for the 
people you love!

C r  
r t n 
l s n h 
 c . 

MAIN LINE
Foot & Ankle Center
	Michael R. Grossman, D.P.M.*	 Matthew K. Tran, D.P.M.
	Anthony C. Cook, D.P.M.	 Weiyuan Tian, D.P.M.
	

2 BALA PLAZA, PL-33, BALA CYNWYD
610-526-9600

Pediatrics to Geriatrics

Wound/Diabetic Foot Care • Sports Injuries

On Staff at Lankenau, Bryn Mawr and Paoli Hospitals and also 
serving area Nursing and Rehab Centers

EMERGENCY/AFTER HOURS AVAILABLE

*Chief of Podiatry                                                   Podiatrist to
  at Lankenau Hospital                                                  the 76ers

New Horizons is THE resource 
for Active Older Adults

For a glimpse of our wonderful programs and activities,
visit newhorizonsseniorcenter.org

We offer a robust array of remote and 
on-site, and hybrid programming.

Programs are FREE and require advance registration.
Including TWO support groups; Creative Writing; FIVE 

exercise classes: Chair Yoga, Tai Chi, Dance Fitness, Healthy 
Exercise and Walking Club; Computer Tech Support, 

Book Club; World Affairs Discussion Group; Knit and Chat; 
Grab and Go Meals; Special Events; Medicare Counseling; 

Low-Cost Wills and more. 

Debbie Seave Robinson, LCSW serves on the 
Board and provides counseling to seniors.

For more information or to sign up, 
please call us at 610-664-2366.
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CHARLES FRIEL III
GENERAL MANAGER

216 Forrest Avenue
PO Box 284

Narberth, PA 19072-0284
610-664-0611      fax 610-649-8441

MAINTENANCE  INSTALLATION  DESIGN

PROUDLY SERVING HAR ZION
OVER 30 YEARS

610.660.0680
Info@RosenCatering.com
www.LeslieRosenCatering.com

Find us on  
Facebook!

Classical Caterers
1001 Finnegans Lane
North Brunswick, NJ 

08902

732-297-6444
www.classicalcaterers.com

[I] CLASSICAL CATERERS 
1001 Finnegan's Lane 

North Brunswick, NJ 08902 
Tel: (732) 297-6444 Fax: (732) 297-3666 

Email: evan@classicalcaterers.com • www.classicalcaterers.com 

This Estimate/Invoice Prepared For ________________ _ Date ----------
Address _________________________ _ Phone (H) _______ _

Phone (Cell) _______ _ 

E-mail----------Type of Affair _______________________ _ 

Number of Guests _____ _ In Honor Of -------------------------
Date Desired Tl'me O AFTERNOON 

-----------0 EVENING --------------------

MAIN COURSE • Choice of 

COCKTAIL HOUR • 
Butler Style Hor D 'Oeuvres 
Cold Displays 
International Cooking Stations 

APPETIZER/ SALAD DUET 

WHITE GLOVE SERVICE - DINING ROOM

COMPLIMENTARY LIQUOR & BAR SERVICE 

VIENNESE TABLE/ PLATED DESSERT 

OCCASION CAKE 

CHECK ROOM, MATRON and BRIDAL ATIENDANT 

TABLE LINENS 

PRINTING, VALET PARKING 

YARMULKES 

PRICE PER PERSON 

SYNOGOGUE FEE 

RABBINICAL SUPERVISION 

SERVICE CHARGE 

Non-Refundable Deposit ..... $ ___ - Additional Deposit Required 8 Weeks Prior to Date of Event - Final Payment Due 1 Week Prior to Event 

X X 

ADDITIONAL REMARKS: --------------------------------

ALL PRICES ARE SUBJECT TO APPLICABLE TAXES 

3489 Ridge Avenue
Philadelphia, PA 19132

(215) 214-9859

deluxecateringphiladelphia.com

Higher Sale Prices & Faster Sales

ON THE MAIN LINE & IN CENTER CITY

Reid Rosenthal
REALTOR®, ASSOCIATE BROKER

E reid.rosenthal@foxroach.com
C 267.626.7613 | O 215.546.0550
www.reidrosenthalgroup.com

©2025 BHH Affiliates, LLC. An independently operated subsidiary of HomeServices of America, Inc., a Berkshire Hathaway
affiliate, and a franchisee of BHH Affiliates, LLC. Berkshire Hathaway HomeServices and the Berkshire Hathaway HomeServices
symbol are registered service marks of Columbia Insurance Company, a Berkshire Hathaway affiliate. Equal Housing Opportunity.
Information not verified or guaranteed. If your home is currently listed with a Broker, this is not intended as a solicitation.

          Scan here for a
free market analysis
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Save the Date!
Monday, June 23, 1:30-6:30 PM

Red Cross Blood Drive

For more information, go to www.redcrossblood.org 
or call 1-800-Red-Cross

Har Zion Temple
1500 Hagys Ford Road
Penn Valley, PA 19072-1195

NON-PROFIT ORG
US POSTAGE

PAID
PERMIT 7173

Conshohocken, PA

POSTMASTER:
TIME SENSITIVE MATERIAL

CLERGY AND PROFESSIONAL STAFF
Seth M. Haaz, Senior Rabbi
Dr. Simon Greenberg, Rabbi Emeritus*
David A. Goldstein, Rabbi Emeritus*
Gerald I. Wolpe, Rabbi Emeritus*
Cantor Randy Herman, Cantor
Isaac I. Wall, Cantor Emeritus*
Eliot I. Vogel, Cantor Emeritus
Dr. Ely Levine, Scholar-in-Residence and Ritual Coordinator
Gavi Miller, Executive Director
Norman Einhorn, Director of Member Engagement
Rabbi Shawn SimonHazani, Director of Lifelong Learning
Sandi Toben, Director of Early Childhood Education
Michael Greenspoon, Director of Marketing
Dr. Sara H. Cohen, Educational Director Emerita
		                             * Of Blessed Memory

OFFICERS
Lynne P. Landsburg and Elliot Rosen, Co-Presidents
Harry F. Landsburg, Vice President, Administration
Jennifer Goodbinder, Vice President, Lifelong Learning
William A. Novick, Vice President, Membership & External Affairs
Alan Workman, Vice President, Ritual & Religious Affairs
Cindy Reisner, Secretary
Alan Seeherman, Treasurer
Howard Herzberg, Associate Treasurer
Tobi L. Millrood, Counsel

TRUSTEES OFFICERS
Dr. Joseph R. Carver, Chair
Andrea Robbins, Vice Chair
Stephen D. Chopnick, Secretary

CONSTITUENT GROUPS
Dr. Meryl P. Littman, Sisterhood President
Jordan Landau, Men’s Club President
Brittany Middleman, HSA Co-President
Jenny Sacks, HSA Co-President

TELEPHONES
Synagogue 610-667-5000
Fax 610-667-2032
Email hzt@harziontemple.org
Website: harziontemple.org

Har Zion Landau Gift Box 610-667-2698

CATERERS
Classical Caterers, 732-297-6444 
Deluxe Catering, 215-214-9859 
Leslie Rosen Catering, 610-660-0680

Affiliated with the
United Synagogue of
Conservative Judaism

Har Zion Landau 
Gift Box

Tuesdays, Wednesdays, and Thursdays 
10 AM - 3 PM 

Mondays, Fridays and Sundays by appointment
We offer a wide variety of Judaica, Giftware, Children’s Items 

and Hostess Gifts
You can still shop on-line at harziontemple.org/giftshop

Free gift wrapping and gift certificates are available

Questions?
Email us at giftbox@harziontemple.org

To make an appointment, contact Helene Nelson:
helene.nelson1@gmail.com or 610-416-9850

Your purchases at the Gift Shop help support all the wonderful activities and programs 
for our Sisterhood members and the entire Har Zion community. 


